






Gateway Public Schools 
May 21, 2014  
 
 
1.)  Update and VOTE Related to “Education Protection Account” 
 
As a result of the passage of Proposition 30 in 2012, sales and income tax rates were 
temporarily increased and the state created an Education Protection Account (EPA) to receive 
and disburse the additional tax revenues to support funding for education.  For each year the 
EPA exists, the state will withhold a portion of the regular state funding payments and then 
disburse these funds from the EPA.   
 
Proposition 30 requires the following: 

o The Board of Trustees, at a public meeting, determines how the monies received will be spent 
o Funds shall not be used for the salaries and benefits of administrators or any other 

administrative costs 
o Schools must annually post on their website an accounting of how much money was received 

from the EPA and how that money was spent 
o The annual audit must verify that EPA funds were spent in accordance with the spending plan 
o For fiscal years 2013-2014 through 2018-2019 the spending plan must be approved at the time 

the budget is adopted 
 

To be in compliance with the annual requirements, it is recommended that the Board approve 
the use of these funds as they would have been used when categorized as regular state aid – to 
fund teacher salary and benefit expenses.  For Gateway High School, EPA revenues are 
expected to be $523,000 for 2013-2014 and $575,000 for 2014-2015.  For Gateway Middle 
School, EPA revenues are expected to be $209,000 for 2013-2014 and $230,000 for 2014-
2015.   

BOARD RESOLUTION VOTE: 

The Gateway Board of Trustees herby approves to spend the Education Protection 
Funds to support teacher salaries and benefits for the 2014-2015 school year, for both 
Gateway High School and Gateway Middle School. 

 
2.) Update and VOTE Related to “Common Core State Standards Implementation Funds” 
 
Gateway High School has received $93,850 and Gateway Middle School $42,001 of Common 
Core State Standards Implementation Funds.  These funds are to be used during the 2013–14 
and 2014–15 fiscal years to assist in the transition to the California Common Core Standards.  It 
is recommended that the Board approve the use of these funds as determined by school 
leadership for the following purposes: 
 

o Professional development for teachers, administrators and other classified employees involved 
in the direct instruction of pupils that is aligned to the academic content standards. 

o Instructional materials aligned to the academic content standards including, but not limited to, 
supplemental instructional materials. 

o Integration of these academic content standards through technology-based instruction for 
purposes of improving the academic performance of pupils, including, but not necessarily limited 



to, expenditures necessary to support the administration of computer-based assessments and 
provide high-speed, high-bandwidth internet connectivity for the purpose of administration of 
computer-based assessments. 
 

BOARD RESOLUTION VOTE: 

The Gateway Board of Trustees herby approves to spend the Common Core State 
Standard Implementation Funds as indicated and as determined by school leadership  
for the 2013-2014 and 2014-2015 school years, for both Gateway High School and 
Gateway Middle School. 

 

3.) Update and VOTE Related to “Local Control and Accountability Plan” 
 
Gateway High School and Gateway Middle School are each required to develop a Local Control 
and Accountability Plan (LCAP) and submit that plan to the school district by July 1, 2014.  The 
LCAP is a document required by the Local Control Funding Formula and is designed to describe 
the program and expenses the schools undertake in order to provide an educational program 
that meets the wide range of student needs, to demonstrate how services are provided to meet 
the needs of a range of select student groups, and to improve the performance of students in 
state priority areas.   
 
Leadership at both schools has been in consultation with teachers, school personnel, parents 
and pupils in developing the LCAP.  It is recommended that the Board approve that the 
leadership continue the development of the LCAP and submit the completed LCAP to the 
school district by July 1, 2014. 
 
BOARD RESOLUTION VOTE: 

The Gateway Board of Trustees herby authorizes the leadership of Gateway High School 
and Gateway Middle School to both continue to develop the LCAP for each site and to 
submit the final document to the school district by the July 1, 2014 deadline. 

 

4.) Update and VOTE Related to “Federal and State Categorical Funding” 
 
Each year, the Gateway Board must approve for Gateway High School and Gateway Middle 
School to apply for various State and Federal categorical funding streams that are distributed by 
the Department of Education.  It is recommended that the Board approve both Gateway High 
School and Gateway Middle School to apply to the State of California under the consolidated 
application for funding of all eligible State and Federal Categorical programs, including the 
NCLB funding streams.   
 
BOARD RESOLUTION VOTE: 

The Gateway Board of Trustees herby approves that the leadership of Gateway High 
School and Gateway Middle School determine all eligible State and Federal Categorical 
programs, including NCLB funding programs, and execute any and all documents 
required for each application.	
  


